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KNOX NEWS  September2017

 

Dear Friends, 
We offer an invitation to worship, study and share! 
September 10 kicks off our annual Fall Spiritual 
Emphasis with a new theme and a new 
opportunity for fellowship and friendship.  Knox 
Fest, a sermon series and small groups put our fall 
into spiritual gear. 
Think how many times a day you are called, by 
name or a "hey there" or you answer your 
phone.  This happens so often we may not think 
twice, although how and who calls may determine 
your response!    Think about how often as a child 
you called out for a parent or as an adult have 
called upon God.   Think now about a God who 

knows you and calls you by name! Throughout scripture and throughout history, God calls men and 
women to a life of joy and belonging; to a life with God. 

'Called' will look at the ways God has called men and women into leadership and service from the Old 
Testament:  from Abraham and Sarah to Moses and Miriam, from Deborah and Barak to Esther and 
Mordecai.  In the New Testament Jesus called the 12 to be his disciples and  men and women of every 
background followed.  Peter and the Apostle Paul followed their call to set the Church of Jesus Christ in 
motion and into the far reaches of the globe. 

Discover the compelling stories of faith as they unfold in scripture. 

Harness the energy and excitement which emerge from knowing God's call upon your life. 

Discern God's response, when you call upon his name through Jesus Christ. 

Follow the Spirit's leading into areas of service and compassion that make God's world a better 
place because of you. 

Think what that can mean for you, for us and especially for the Body of Christ today. 

We are really excited to share this study with all of you. 
Blessings in Christ, 

Deb and Clint 

A Letter from Rev deb 
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The 'Called' Bible Study  
This seven week study is being developed by Deb and Clint.   It will be available online, but can be 
printed if you chose to do so.  C will be available for people who prefer printed material. 

September Sermon Themes 
September 10  "Called” the Intro – Knox Fest Sunday 
September 17  "Called by Name" 
September 24  "Called from Bondage" 
 

Small Groups - The best Way to Get to Know People 
Many small study groups abound throughout Knox.  They are the stuff of lasting relationships and personal 
growth.  Every year as the Fall Series kicks off, people wonder out loud how to add one in for a few 
weeks....and then they make it happen, only to find that these groups of friends last far longer than a 
season! 
 
Start a new group today. We'll help you get started. 
Contact Deb Roberts, Clint Roberts, Mark Lively or Neil Goltermann. 
 

Standard Weekly Groups - Open to All 
Sunday  
Led by Brooks Reid - 9 am, Sr. High room 
Led by Frank Mayer - 7 pm, Chapel 
Tuesday 
Led by Frank Mayer, 9 am, parlor 
Led by Rev. Deb 1:15 pm, Deb’s office 
Led by Ron & Dotty Mobley, 7:30 pm in their home 
Wednesday 
Led by Rev. Deb 7:30, Deb’s office - women only 
Thursday 
Led by Rev. Clinton, Daybreakers, 6am, coffee bar 
Led by Rev. Cindy 9:30 middle school room 
New This Fall - Saturday's @ 5 Weekly Bible Study  
Led by Rev. Deb, 6:15 pm after worship service, Rev. Deb's Office, Childcare provided. Bring a brown bag 
dinner if you're hungry. 
 

Knox Fest is Back! 
Mark your calendars.  Rally round.  Gather in. 

           Bring the family.  Bring a friend. 
Something for everyone. 

Connect.  Commit.  Create.   Contact! 
Sunday   September 10 

10:00 Worship - One Unified Service 
BBQ lunch in Lehman Hall @11:15 

Games, Displays, Bounce-house, Firetruck, Vintage Cars 
Sign Up Online to Volunteer 

 
 

Kid ID program offered by the Masons 
Something special this year for parents! 

During Knox Fest, Euclid Masonic Lodge with Children’s Ministries will be providing families with the 
ILCHIP program.  It is free of charge, and provides the ability through video, pictures, DNA, and 
fingerprints to identify the child should the need ever arise.  All the information is given to the parent at 

http://knoxpres.org/event/629125-2017-09-10-knox-fest/
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the end of a 15 minute session, and the only thing the Mason’s retain is a permission slip stating that we 
had permission to provide this service.  All video and personal information is deleted after each child’s 
session is completed. 

See you at Knox Fest! 
 

                 

 Saturday's @ 5:00 
Starting September 16, this once monthly Worship service goes 
weekly.  
 
The Saturday service is a new outreach ministry of Knox.  Busy 
lives lead us away from Worship. Praising God with others leads 
us to different opportunities to still be at worship! Join us and 
make Saturday's your service. 
 
Meet the new music team and worship leaders.  This is a family 
friendly service with its own style.  Childcare is provided. 
Worship is followed by "fresh from the oven" cookies and 

beverages. This Fall, Bible Study will follow the service. Children's program offered.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Curious Christians: Illinois Holocaust Museum 
Saturday, September 23 

Join us for a very special program at the Illinois Holocaust Museum.  
The excursion will include; 

• a docent led tour  
• exploration of the Righteous among the Nations (those who stood up to evil to save others) and how 

their efforts impacted the future of families right here in Chicagoland. 
• interactive survivor experience 
• a traditional Jewish Deli lunch.  For Gluten-free or vegetarian accommodations contact Diana 

Newby 630-904-6508. 

There will be time to explore the special 
exhibit on the life of survivor and legendary 
concert promoter Bill Graham, a very 
personal collection assembled by his 
sons. 15 person vans depart Knox 8:30 am, 
returning approximately 3 or 3:30 pm.  
 
Registration online is open: $38 per person. 
Registration in the Commons, Sept. 2 and 
9, Museum's deadline: Friday 9/12.  Kindly register each individual for correct head count.  

Register Online 
 
 
 

Adult Education 

tel:(630)%20904-6508
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=OYY01+rSADsoUUv/fA6GiA==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=140479&sn=106077
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Chick Flick presents: The start of its 5th season! 
Where Film, Faith and Fellowship come together. 

 
Join us Friday night September 29 for  Disney and ESPN films: Queen 
of Katwe, Starring Madina Nalwanga, David Oyelowo, Lupita Nyong'o. 
The true empowering story of a young girl from the slums of Uganda 
who is taught chess by a missionary. With love, faith and support she 
becomes a world champion. 
 
This film is rated  PG: All women and girls age 10 and up are invited to 
attend. To celebrate our 5th season, we will repeat the very popular 
CHOCOLATE BUFFET with post film discussion. 
 
Downstairs in the comfy Sr. High room. 
Dinner 6:15 - Movie 7 pm. - Registration online now open $10 a person 

Register Online 
 

Please join us as we A.W.A.K.E.N. our spirits. 
“All Women At Knox Effectively Nurtured” 

Nurturing our relationship with God 
Nurturing our knowledge of His word 

Nurturing our talents of service 
Nurturing our relationships with others 

  
General Knox Presbyterian Women's meeting  

September 11, 2017 -9:30 am – Church Parlor 
            Everyone is invited to enjoy a continental breakfast at 9:00 am.           

 RSVP to Linda Adcock (lindaadcock7@hotmail.com) by September 9. 
  
Gathering of Women in the Presbytery of Chicago  

Saturday, October 28, 2017-9:00 am 
“Communities in Today’s Realities”  Melissa Bane Sevier 

 New Deliverance Presbyterian Church – 11200 South State Street- Chicago, IL   
Details to follow 

  
 Circles 

If you want more information about joining a circle, contact Linda Adcock. 
(630-278-9894 or lindaadcock7@hotmail.com) 

 
 

Mary Martha Circle will meet at 9.30 am Tuesday, Sept. 12, at the home of Sue 
Johnpeter. The Camino de Santiago pilgrimage to the shrine of St. James in Spain 
will be the topic. Contact suejohnpeter@gmail.com for more information. 
 

Presbyterian Women 

http://www.imdb.com/name/nm8136461/?ref_=tt_cl_t1
http://www.imdb.com/name/nm8136461/?ref_=tt_cl_t1
mailto:lindaadcock7@hotmail.com)
tel:(630)%20278-9894
mailto:lindaadcock7@hotmail.com
mailto:suejohnpeter@gmail.com
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=3uV8LdPtnLmDw3bZISdteg==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=137831&sn=106077
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Women on Wednesdays 
 Ladies! Are you wondering what to do on Wednesday mornings? 
Why not come to Women on Wednesdays for a study of 1 & 2 
Thessalonians? Paul wrote this letter to encourage this young 
church and help them find assurance for their questions about 

Jesus and their faith. We too have some of these same questions about our faith and can find hope and 
certainty as we study together. Women on Wednesdays begins Wednesday, Sept 13 and meets from 9:15-
11:15.  We welcome women of all ages and Bible knowledge and childcare for little ones from birth 
through age 5 is included. You may sign up online, at Knoxfest or just come Sept 13th! 
Questions? Contact Robin Kolar at skolar7227@aol.com or Margaret Lambka at mllambka2@gmail.com.  

Register Online 
 
 
 

 

 
 

The calendar has been set for another exciting year supporting our Teen 
Parent Connection families who meet at Knox each Tuesday evening 
@ 6:00 pm. 
We are looking for groups/circles/ or individuals who would be willing to 
provide one pre-planned simple meal (sloppy joes, tacos, etc.) to 
approximately 12 young Moms and Dads and their toddlers.  Someone 
from our Knox Team will be present each 

evening to assist with set up and help as needed.  Paper products are 
supplied so clean up is easy.  In fact, you should be able to finish by 7:30 
pm!  (Reimbursement for expenses is available to you through the Knox 
Mission Council budget.)   
If it sounds like something you would like to do once (or twice) during the 
year, please have a look at the calendar on the Knox website.  

Register Here to Volunteer 
Please contact Bonnie Olson bdolson@ntsource.com 630.355.4417 or Dotty 
Mobley rambly@aol.com 630.357.6625 to receive additional information. 
TPC is a nonprofit DuPage County organization which provides comprehensive 
programs and services related to teenage pregnancy and parenting.  For over 
30 years, Knox has provided the facility, childcare room and family style meals 
as one of our vital mission and outreach programs.   We are very grateful for 
your continued support.  THANK YOU! 

TPC Team:  Susan Burns, Anne Kingsbury, Dotty Mobley and Bonnie Olson 
 

 
35th Annual Naperville Area Crop Hunger Walk 

WALK.  GIVE.  CHANGE THE WORLD. 
 
This year, the Naperville area community will be celebrating 35 years of 
CROP Hunger Walks. On Sunday, October 15 at 1 pm, walkers will begin their 
1K or 5K walk, partly along the DuPage River. Start and finish are at Grace 
United Methodist Church at 300 E. Gartner Road. In 2016, Team Knox 
consisted of 15 walkers raising $3700+. If interested to walk, please pick up 
your CROP Hunger Walk envelope on one of the following 
Sundays: September 24, October 1 or 8 at the CROP counter in the Commons 
Area. Walkers and donors are welcome and needed to help Make Hunger 

Missions at knox 

mailto:skolar7227@aol.com
mailto:mllambka2@gmail.com
mailto:bdolson@ntsource.com
tel:(630)%20355-4417
mailto:rambly@aol.com
tel:(630)%20357-6625
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=ImRqukH4vJuxqoUTD2gPKQ==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=141635&sn=106077
http://knoxpres.org/tpc/
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History and Fight Poverty. 
 
Of all the funds raised, 25% stays in our community with Loaves and Fishes 
and Northern Illinois Food Bank as the beneficiaries. The remainder is 
used for helping people and communities worldwide by supplying them 
with food/clean drinking water, emergency supplies, assistance in 
refugee camps and in areas hit by natural disasters. 
 
Our 3rd annual Chipotle Fundraiser event benefiting the CROP Hunger 
Walk has been scheduled for Wednesday, September 20, between 4-8 
pm at Chipotle, 2856 S. Route 59 in Naperville (south). 50% of all the 
proceeds will be donated to the Naperville Area CROP Hunger Walk. 
Please tell the cashier you are supporting CROP. 
 
Knox CROP Hunger Walk recruiters, 
Rachel Koritala and Ineke Pelella 
 
 

 

 
Loaves & Fishes 

The next Hunger Sunday is September 3.  Donations can be left on the cart in front of the 
Commons or in the bin next to the Mission Council table.  Thank you! 

Most Needed Items 
 

 
October Visit of Mission Co-Workers 

In late October Knox will welcome 2 mission co-workers to our church. In no publication are we to mention 
the names of these mission workers or where they are located. This has to do with the high security 
concerns of the region where they serve. Through Mission Council, Knox has supported them for the past 
three years. Our guests will be part of all three services during the last weekend of October. More 
information will be in the October newsletter.  
 
 

 
 

 
Sunday School  

Sunday School Kicks off September 17 
 
Do you like working with children, being apart of a team, and growing in 
your understanding of God while teaching young children to do the 
same? Then becoming a Sunday School teacher might be the job for you! 
Consider partnering with this amazing ministry to our children and join 
the team. We offer Sunday School for all grades ranging from 

kindergarten to middle school. So where do you fit in? Contact Esther Moreno 
at emoreno@knoxpres.org for further information.  
 
 

Children’s Ministries 

mailto:emoreno@knoxpres.org
https://www.loaves-fishes.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/01/LR_needed_items.png
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Preschool Playgroup 
 
Calling all Moms and Dads! Preschool Playgroup is September 16 in 
Lehman Hall from 10-11am. Come take a load off and fellowship with 
people just like you while the kids play.  
 

 

  

Blessed Ones Dance & Music Ministry 
Blessed Ones are adorable children ages 3-Kindergarten who meet Sundays after the 
second service from 11:30 am – 12:00 pm 

•        Session 1 - Oct 22 – Nov 5 and performing on Sunday, Nov 12 at the 10:30  
am worship service. 

•     Session 2 – Nov 26 – Dec 10 and performing on Sunday, Dec 17 at the 10:30  
am service and on Christmas Eve at the 3:00 pm Children’s Service. 

  
Register Online 

Contact Jenny Hubbard with questions at 630-615-4318, jhubbard@knoxpres.org 

  

 

Trunk or Treat 

Save the Date – Oct 28 
Trunks needed – If you would like to pass out candy from your decorated car trunk 
then contact Ann Smith at anncorinnesmith@gmail.com 

 
 

 
Wednesday Nights begins again September 13! 

From September to March, Knox offers a program that will enhance your child’s faith and fellowship with 
their peers for kiddos entering Kindergarten through 8th Grade. 
  
Evening includes: 
*Bible Study 
*Music opportunities 
*Recreation and Games 
*Woodworking 
*Dinner 
*Mission work 
*Crafts 
*Special worship services for the whole family 

  
Registration Online 

mailto:jhubbard@knoxpres.org
tel:(630)%20615-4318
mailto:jhubbard@knoxpres.org
mailto:anncorinnesmith@gmail.com
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=RNNRtgzqN7TYmawu9CPExg==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=140217&sn=106077
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=7PoEG8hSf2QEE8QUXmGFAQ==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=139571&sn=106077
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G3 – Middle School Fellowship 
Friday, Oct 6 – Movie Night @ AMC Showplace 16 “Lego Ninjago”, 2815 Showplace Dr. Naperville 

Evening, Cost - $ for ticket and snacks  
Register Online 

 
Friday, Nov 3 – Sky Zone, 86 Executive Drive Aurora IL, 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm, Cost - 
$27 + $ for snacks 

Register Online 
 
Friday, Dec 8 – Pay It Forward/Christmas Party/Silly Sock Exchange, @ Knox 
7:00 pm – 9:00 pm – Pay It Forward Babysitting Fundraiser 
9:00 pm – 10:30 pm – Christmas Party/Silly Sock Exchange 
Cost – Bring a pair of silly socks for the grab bag 
  
Friday/Saturday, Jan 12/13 – Lock In, @ Knox, 8:30 pm – 7:00 am, Cost – Bring a snack to share 
  
Friday, Feb 9 – Feed My Starving Children, 555 Exchange Ct, Aurora, 6:00 pm – 7:30 pm, Cost – donations 
to FMSC appreciated 
  
Friday, Mar 9 – All church games, @ Knox, 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm, Cost – Free 
  
Friday, Apr 13 – Chaser’s Laser Tag, 1811 High Grove Lane.  Suite 115, Naperville, 7:00 pm – 9:00 pm 
Cost - $20 
 
 
 
 
 
 

High School Lock-In 
Join the High School Fellowship for for an all-nighter that doesn't 
include writing a paper!  From Saturday, Sept. 23 at 7:00p to Sunday, 
Sept. 24 at 7:00a we'll be locked in at Knox with games, movies, food, 
a midnight worship service, and general fun, foolishness, and 
friendship.  Sign up available online at knoxpres.org.  (Reminder: we 
must have a blanket 2017-2018 permission form on file for youth to 
attend.  Friends are more than welcome, but friends' parents must also complete a permission form.) 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Welcome Ruth Foltz! 
We are excited to have Ruth Foltz join the Saturday @ 5 team as our Music Team Leader!  Ruth will be 
responsible for rehearsing the team, helping to select music, and playing piano/keyboards for the 
service.  

Church News 

Middle school ministries 

High school ministries 

http://knoxpres.org/
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=bTVEXrvPQieNXCUyYo5RFg==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=140189&sn=106077
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/eventlogin.aspx?id=YFpJ58Q44g5rOvVxeNtu2g==&site=106077&ReturnUrl=events%2fwz_people.aspx&ChurchID=4146&EventID=140190&sn=106077
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Ruth has attended Knox most of her life, graduated from Naperville North High 
School, and is currently finishing her music degree at North Central 
College.  While at NCC, she has developed leadership skills in leading (and 
composing vocal arrangements for) the vocal a cappella group, “Sonata 
Problem” (which has sung in our Sunday morning worship services) along with 
Concert Choir, Women’s Chorale and Chamber Singers.  She has also 
performed at Knox with her sister, Nora, and played keyboards occasionally with 
the 10:30 Praise Team.  
Ruth is the daughter of Peg and Jeff Foltz.  If you see her, give her a warm Knox 
welcome! 
 
 

 
Treats and Treasures is coming! 

Sunday, November 5th, 2017  
Lehman Hall between the church services! 

Crafters and Donations:  Needs for the Treats and Treasures event: Baked goods including cakes, 
cookies, pies, candy and breads, handcrafted holiday and all occasion cards, hand-crafted or donated 
ornaments and jewelry and food items such as canned jams, jellies and pickles, etc. For more information, 
contact Carolyn Lorenz (630-888-8060) or Sandi Hurford (630-355-6794). 
Save the Date:  We’ll be asking for help in setting up Lehman Hall on Saturday, November 4th and for 
helping with the event on Sunday, November 5th. If you have any questions, contact Carolyn Lorenz. This 
event sponsors the Pastor’s Discretionary Fund.  

 
Hearts of Hope – for Single Moms 

We are excited to invite you to consider being part of a new small group at Knox 
Church! It is a 7-week nurturing experience for single mothers entitled Hearts 
of Hope which will meet on Wednesday nights from 6:30 - 8:30 
pm  Jan.10 through Feb. 21, 2018. It includes dinner, fellowship and a Bible 
study entitled "Finding Joy in Life's Ups and Downs." We are single or formerly 
single moms who are seeking to encourage single women with children by 
sharing a meal, studying scripture and learning together. We will prepare and 
provide dinner for you in one of our homes. 
If you are interested in becoming part of this program please feel free to call 

Rev. Deb at 630-615-4306 or Karen Van Iten at 630-355-0284 or email her 
at kdvi3@wideopenwest.com with any questions you have. 

ng 
s 
d 

tel:(630)%20615-4306
tel:(630)%20355-0284
mailto:kdvi3@wideopenwest.com
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Cookie Walk 
Saturday, December 9, 2017 from 9:00am until 2:00pm 

If you like eating, baking or giving cookies, SAVE THE DATE for our 
annual Cookie Walk!  Come support  the Deacons' missions to 
support can participate in this funfilled day. 
 
 

 
Finding Your Band of Brothers 

ManKIND Men's Ministry Fall 
Retreat 

Friday, September 15 - Sunday, September 17 
Wonderland Camp & Conference Center - Camp Lake, WI 
Because no man ought to walk through life alone, Knox’s 
ManKIND Men’s Ministry invites you to join your brothers  
in Christ for a fall retreat in the beautiful Wisconsin woods.   
Revel in a weekend filled with opportunities to relax and  
unwind with like-minded men and learn how to rely on the  

strength of your Knox “band of brothers.”  If you are looking for an enjoyable time of peaceful reflection 
while taking in the fall colors, team building opportunities that both challenge and amuse, and time for 
thoughtful discussion to better understand the nature of true male friendship for spiritual and emotional 
support, please consider this wonderful occasion.  To sign up, please go to the Knox website Event 
Registration page.  For more information, contact Jeff Mach at Jeffmach@me.com or Jeff Hild at 
jahild62@gmail.com.  Suggested donation - $125.  Financial assistance available. 

 

 
Grief & Loss Workshop 

Beginning Thursday, September 28 - Thursday, November 16 for 8 weeks the Grief & Loss Workshop will 
take place in Rev. Deb's office from 7:30 - 9:00 p.m.  The book by Ruth D. Konigsburg entitled "The Truth 
About Grief," along with other handouts on the stages of bereavement will be led by Rev. Cindy Karis and 
co-lead by a Stephen Minister.  Please call Pastor Cindy on her direct line 630-615-4308 to register or 
email her at ckaris@knoxpres.org. 

 
 
 

Faithful and Fit 
“And let us run with endurance the race God has set before us.” 

Hebrews 12:1 
The church has a lot of work to do to make a positive impact in the world 
which has been set before us by God.  Having a healthy heart and body 
will help us in our work.  Listed below are many opportunities to help you 
and your family with your fitness efforts. 
 
Yoga 
Our own Sherry Harter will continue Yoga in the fall.  It is an hour of 
stretching and strength geared to new or beginner participants. 
 
When:  Mondays, 6:00 pm – 7:00 pm 
Dates:  September 11, 18, and 25.  October 2, 9, 16, 23 and 30. 
Location:  The Senior High Room 

mailto:ckaris@knoxpres.org
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Cost: One time donation of $10 for the ENTIRE eight week session.  You can bring cash or a check made to 
Knox when you come the first time. 
What to Bring: Yoga mat, towel, water bottle, and wear comfortable clothing.  A fitted shirt is 
recommended.  Sherry does have a few mats for those trying Yoga for the first time. 
 
Tai Chi 
Sherry Harter is continuing Tai Chi as well.  Learn what moving meditation means in this 45 minute class. 
You will learn to breath for relaxation, challenge your brain and work to improve balance. 
 
When:  Tuesdays, 8:00 am – 8:45 am 
Dates:  September 12, 19, and 26.  October 3, 10, 17, 24 and 31. 
Location:  The Senior High Room 
Cost:  One time donation of $10 for the ENTIRE eight week session.  You can bring cash or a check made to 
Knox when you attend your first time. 
What to Bring: water bottle, and wear loose, comfortable clothing. 
 
Fitness Playgroup 
When: Saturday, September 23, 10 am 
Location: TBA 
What to Bring: water, and a set of light and heavy weights  
 

 
 

Shop Amazon & Contribute to Knox! 
Most likely you have shopped on Amazon but did you know that your 
purchases could also help Knox?  Amazon has a program called 
Amazon Smile, it offers the same selection of products, prices, 
shipping and shopping features as on Amazon.com.   The difference is, 
when you shop on smile.amazon.com instead of amazon.com the 
Amazon Smile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the price of 
eligible purchases to the charitable organization that you select.    

Knox Presbyterian Church is now part of that selection! 
All you need to do, whenever you want to shop amazon, is type in smile.amazon.com instead and select 
Knox Presbyterian Church as your charitable organization!   
What an easy way to help promote the many missions of Knox. 
 

 

  
 

“POPcorn! 
 It’s a new scouting year and Cub Scout Pack 105 is starting with its annual 
Popcorn Sale. On September 17 and 24 look for members of Pack 105 to be in the 
Commons selling popcorn. The popcorn will be available both days to 
immediately take home.” 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://smile.amazon.com/
http://amazon.com/
http://smile.amazon.com/
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Hall of Famers Lunch 

Thursday, September 14! 
“What did one find buried under those old outhouses in and around 
Naperville?” Come join us to find out! 
Presentation by Marcia Mackenbrock and Sharon Weber, authors and retired 
school teachers.  
Worship in the chapel at 11:30 am before lunch at noon. 
Cost: $7 
Our menu will include cheese ravioli, green salad, bread and 
dessert.  Please call: Diane Heintz at 630.615.4324 by Monday, September 
11. 

 
 
  
  

 
 
 
With deep gratitude, Harold and I wish to "THANK-YOU" all for the cards, food, visits and most of all 
prayers during Harold's hospitalization in July.  We truly felt your love and support during a scary time. 
God bless you all.  

Hugs, Cindy and Harold 
 

Thank You! 
  

To the many who helped with special music during the summer months, we offer our sincere 
gratitude.  We appreciate your willingness to share your gifts and talents with us.  What a joy to hear you! 
  
Andrew Reed – violin solo 
VBS Kids – vocal ensemble 
Alan and Nancy Fry – vocal duet 
Michael Baker – trombone solo 
Arts Camp Kids – vocal & dance ensemble 
Dan Moore – trumpet solo 
Marilyn Wilgocki – handbell solo and piano duet 
Gospel Men - 
            Wayne Bunker, Alan Fry, Mike Komma, Mike Loftus, Curt Parry, Dick      
            Wheeler & Ed Wiles 
Mike and Judy Loftus, Kate Loftus Doyle – vocal trio 
Allan Hins – euphonium solo 
Cathy Eyeberger & Marilyn Wilgocki – handbell duet 
Mike Komma & Susan Weiner – vocal duet 
 
 
 
 
 

Ministry to seniors 

Thank you 

tel:(630)%20615-4324
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Care Ministries 
Home Recovering 
Jeff Egan                        
Jennifer Spreitzer                           
Patty Rose                     
Karen Brigham               
Peg Little 
Bob Stout (co-worker of Kevin Williams)                             
Jean Donohue 
Pat Neesley                    
Tim Dunne                                     
Kristin O’Brien                 
DeeAnn Crabill                              
Robin Kolar 
Jon Lim (friend of Nico de Coning) now in 
rehabilitation facility in Minnesota 
Deb Stonehill (Jan McComb’s sister)                                  
Kristy Cortright 
Tom Vosburgh                 
Betty Scheib (Karen George’s mother) 
David Newby                    
Mary Jenkins 
Pete Johanknecht (Lori Rose’s father) 
Hal Spinka                        
Marilyn Wilgocki                            
Bob Mittelstaedt 
  
Grieving 
The friends and family of: 
Bill Pierce on his death (Bob Pierce’s brother) 
Mike Webb on his death (Jeanette Pierce’s sister’s 
husband) 
James Hoban on his death (father of Jamie Hoban) 
Donald Scharfenberg on his death (father of Tom 
Scharfenberg) 
Dolores Milton on her death (mother of Diane 
Heintz) 
Abby Swanson on her death 
Julie Pilot on her death (adult daughter of Dian 
Charles’ next door neighbors) 
  
Congratulations: 
Elizabeth & Tyler Peterson on the birth of their 
daughter Willow Faith on July 21. Edna Shepherd 
is the proud great-grandmother.  
Cassandra & Levi Conley on the birth of their son 
Anderson Robert on July 22. Proud grandparents 
are Pat & randy Fisher.  
Sonja & Dan Dziekciowski on the birth of their 
daughter Aubrey Rose on August 12. Mort and Sue 
Mortenson are the proud grandparents.  
 
 

 
   

          
            

Illness/Health Concerns:      
Patricia Renggli (mother of Anne Renggli)                           
Brent Fry (friend of Carol and Charlie O’Neill)         
Steven Obremski (son of former co-worker of Kevin Williams)         
Shirley Sichel (aunt of Mariette Siczewicz)                         
Ryon Degenhart (relative of Pam Guth)                             
Julian Sosa (son of friends of Joan DuChane)                   
Dede Gruenberg (sister of Lori Dickens)                            
Edgar Eloby (co-worker of Kevin Williams)                         
Nancy Carr (aunt of Kelley Brown)                                       
Debby Hunter (niece of Beverly Aper)                                 
Marlene North (friend of Betty Barcheski)                           
Steve Macaluso (neighbor of Jeff and Sara Egan)                 
Kevin Pierce (former neighbor of de Conings) 
David Hill (brother of Patty Reed) 
Marjorie Stormer (mother of Mary Horek) 
George Scherzer (brother of Robert Slayton’s friend) 
Donald Nietzel (uncle of Steve Reyes) 
Phil Houston  
Phil Banta (George Banta’s uncle) 
Athena Digrindakis (friend of Lin and Pat Carter)  
Donovan McCoy (Tom and Margo Sieczynski’s grandson) 
Holly Delahoussaye (Anne Sherren’s cousin’s daughter) 
Phyllis Wheeler 
Pat Carter 
Marlene Parker 
Theresa Inman 
Karen Hargis 
Paula Brady (Becca Hyde Goering’s mother-in-law) 
Virginia Burton (Brookdale in Lisle) 
Wayne Zascoda (Shirley McDonald’s niece’s husband) 
Linda Spear (Amanda Hartley’s stepmother) 
Skip Spear (Amanda Hartley’s father) 
Mark Bickler 
Larry McCoy 
Julie Eylander (Arlene Beslic’s daughter)  
Caitlin Ritenour  
Don Nietzel (uncle of Steve Reyes) 
Ron Champagne (Stacey Barrett’s father) 
Jenny Craig Rantz (Susan Tokh’s niece) 
Jinny Clayton  
Renee Hicks 
Lindsey Ancona 
Karen Siemsen (Judy Hunter’s sister) 
Dave Olson (Kathi Olson’s son) 
Sarah Witzigreuter 
Penny Clark (mother of Diane Charles) 
  
 
Hospital 
Dorothy Hahn (Julie Sadler’s grandmother)  
  
 
 




